TOPO Steering Group strategy meeting #7
Thurs 30 May 2013, 7.00 - 8.30pm, John Lewis meeting room
MINUTES
Present: Marilyn Mason, Peter Mason, David Randall
Apologies for absence: Jean Vidler
1. Minutes from last meeting were confirmed and actions had been completed, with the exception of further research on history which it was agreed could be postponed till needed and/or delegated to a proper historian.
2. Updates and working groups progress: MM had met with Hilary Garner to plan a meeting of groups involved in town centre "community hubs" of various kinds and at various stages of progress to exchange ideas, and invitations to meet on 17 June had been emailed to reps of KEC, Kingston Arts, Baptist Church, All Saints, Rose Theatre, Kingston Uni, Kaleidoscope, KVA Magistrates' Court project... and TOPO. 
MM had also visited the Kaleidoscope building, and Hilary Pannick had offered free space for a (joint?) event - perhaps a presentation to councillors. However, C-SCAIPE might be more appropriate for presentations as it has sufficient space, seating and AV. The Kaleidoscope building needs regular tenants for office/consulting room space, rather than occasional events or meetings, and could suit a few TOPO supporters if they could afford it.
DR had written to Head of Sustainability, Hammerson, but had had no reply, and had visited the impressive Matthews Yard community centre in Croydon. DR had also heard that the "Community Right to Bid" had been extended to private property and, though this seemed unlikely, would investigate further.

DR had provided figures for a business plan in the Prospectus, as requested, MM and PM had turned them into estimated income p a, and some time was spent examining these figures. It was agreed that revisions were needed to clarify that the former Telephone Exchange/Sorting Office was included (as consistent with estimated income from, e g, Eco-op and artist/craft work-spaces) + and some tweaks to reconcile numbers of chargeable spaces with Colin's spatial plan - while recognising that spatial plan, rents, type and frequency of usage etc could only be rough estimates. MM would revise and re-order this section, tidy up general presentation, add Matthews Yard, Croydon, circulate the Prospectus again for proof-reading, and then publish on the website as a pdf and print off odd copies for distribution in the near future.
3. Strategy and tactics: we discussed an sequence of actions and agreed the importance of keeping Claudette Forbes at RBK informed of TOPO progress and intentions such as engaging with local councillors and writing to CEO of Hammerson. It would be useful to ask whether she had any objections, or suggestions about what else we should be doing. We discussed content of a letter to Hammerson, which would include a copy of the Prospectus, ask for a response, (e g, would they consider TOPO as caretaker-tenants?), and request a tour of the site by interested groups, including local historians (MM). We could find out something useful or be offering something positive at a good time for Hammerson, but we also acknowledged that, as with previous overtures, there could be no response at all.
PM would see if he could get a better estimate of the dimensions of the buildings - perhaps via Google Earth.

4. Money issues not yet covered. MM would get estimates for a short print run of Prospectus (about 100) once approved by SG. Would KEC be able to pay for this as discussed at previous meeting (JV)? If not, we would have to do some fund-raising. 
DR raised the possibility of crowd-funding, which had helped to fund Matthews Yard in Croydon. 
5. AOB: KEC had now moved in new base in New Malden, had secured funding for the year from RBK and would be holding an open day in July. It was not known how permanent or ideal the premises were, but we hoped that KEC would still be interested in a Kingston town centre presence, instead of, or as well as, other local environment centres (JV to confirm).
Those present agreed that bi-monthly meetings would be sufficient for the present, unless something came up or we needed to meet to plan an event, and that last Thursdays of alternate months were as likely to be feasible as any other evening. We could report and discuss any developments by email in the meantime.
6. Date of next SG meeting(s): 7.00pm, July 25, Sept 25, Nov 28, (to be confirmed)
